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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Friday, March 16, 2007 at 11:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware


Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
April 10, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Craig Metzner, Professional Member

Lena Corder, Public Member
Kimberly S. Vincent, Vice-President, Public Member
Jeff Booth, Professional Member
MEMBERS ABSENT  

Erin Vicari, President, Professional Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

James Hanley, DAG

Jennifer Myer, Administrative Specialist II

ALSO PRESENT
  

None

CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Vincent called the meeting to order at 11:08 a.m.  
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the January 9, 2007.  Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to approve the minutes. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
The Board confirmed the Rules and Regulations Hearing will be on May 8, 2007.

NEW BUSINESS

Division of Professional Regulation Presentations

Presentations by James Collins, Director and Sam Nickerson, Investigative Administrator were postponed until the April Meeting.

Complaint Status

Complaint #28-08-06 (Dr. Booth contact person) was forwarded to the Attorney General’s Office. Complaint #28-04-06 (Dr. Vicari contact person) was closed by Attorney General’s Office. No additional comments were made.
Review of Applications for Veterinary Technician Licensure by Reciprocity

Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to approve veterinary technician licensure by reciprocity to the following persons:

Jill McLaughlin


Brooke Bell


Christine Carbone 
Joanna Miller

Theresa Dzik

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Applications for Veterinary Technician Licensure

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Dr. Metnzer to approve veterinary technician licensure to the following persons:

Lynn Nellius

Lynn Evans

Karen Green 

Abigail Carroll

Linda Unterkofler

Tara Geyer

Laurie Werner 

William Riccio

Pamela McGinnis

Cecilia Thornton

The motion was unanimously carried.

Approval of Applications for VTNE

Ms. Corder made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve the following persons for the VTNE exam in June 2007 contingent upon noted items: 

Stacey Manwiller- question 12 (special accommodations for exam) was not answered.
Karen Gustafson

Annette Pecak- copy of supervising veterinarian needed. This was in the file. Approval letter was sent on 3/19/2007.
Krystal McDevitt

Sharon Welch-Dorman

Kelly Stenquist

Jennifer Jacques

Dawn Lowe

Hollie Neild

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Applications for Veterinarian Licensure by Reciprocity

Ms. Corder made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to approve veterinarian licensure by reciprocity to Hilary Metz. The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Applications for Veterinarian Licensure

Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to approve veterinarian licensure to Terrence Barbonis. The motion was unanimously carried.
Approval of Continuing Education Courses

 Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Dr. Metzner, to approve for 12 CEs Hills- Veterinary Technician Nutritional Counselor Program. The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Continuing Education Audits

The Board reviewed all the received audits to date. Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to accept or fail for the reasons noted in their file.
The motion was unanimously carried.

Proposal for Change to Rules and Regulations Section 14.1.2 to Comply With On-line Renewals

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to accept the proposed change to the Rules and Regulations. The motion was unanimously carried.  A hearing is scheduled for May 8, 2007.
Review of Inquiry Regarding Massage Therapy

The Board reviewed and discussed a letter received requesting information on opening an massage therapy business for pets.  One of the factors of contention is if massage for pets falls under the definition for veterinary medicine. Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms Corder to table discussions until the next meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.
Request for Inactive Status

Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Ms Corder to accept the request for inactive status of John Cummins, DVM. The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of VTNE Results from January 19, 2007

The Board reviewed the test results from the January 19, 2007 Veterinary Technician National Examination.  Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Dr. Metzner to accept the scores and approve veterinary technician licensure by examination to the following persons:
Nicole Daley

Amanda Robinson

Teena Lee

Carol Seale

The motion was unanimously carried.

Dr. Booth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to accept the scores of the VTNE examination. The motion was unanimously carried.
Other Business Before the Board 
The Board discussed the issued of Temporary Licensure for Veterinary Technicians.  The State Code currently allows for temporary licensure for veterinarians for the length of time between initial approval of first time licensees and the next seating of the NAVLE exam or until a reciprocity applicant is approved for permanent licensure.  

the Board shall issue a temporary license to a person who has applied for licensure as a veterinarian under this subsection and who either is being considered for licensure under the reciprocity provision of this subchapter, or, is eligible to take the examination provided for in this subchapter. Such temporary license will be available to an applicant only with respect to the first application for licensure, and the applicant shall use the temporary license only while under the supervision of a licensed veterinarian. In all cases, such temporary license shall expire automatically if the applicant fails the examination or fails to sit for the same at the earliest opportunity. In all cases where a temporary license is issued to an applicant for licensure by reciprocity, such temporary license shall expire automatically upon written notice to the applicant by the Board that it proposes to deny such application. 
However, the law does not have the same exam conditions for veterinary technician:

the Board may issue a temporary license to a person who has applied for original or reciprocity licensure as a veterinary technician under this subchapter. Such temporary license will be available to an applicant only with respect to the first application for licensure, and the applicant shall use the temporary license only while under the supervision of a licensed veterinarian. In all cases such temporary license shall expire automatically if application for permanent licensure is denied. 
Mr. Hanley advised that the Board could put a condition on temporary licensure for veterinary technicians on the applications. 
Public Comment
There was no public comment at this meeting.

Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 10, 2007 at 1:00 p.m. 
Adjournment

There being no further business, Dr. Metzner made a motion, seconded by Ms Corder to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 2:08 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Jennifer L Myer
Administrative Specialist II






